
A Report for Groton Parish Council Meeting on 2nd March 2022 

 From James Finch – County Councillor for the Stour Valley 
Tel:  01206 263649   Mobile 07545 423796  Email:  james.finch@suffolk.gov.uk  

 

 The Remaining Public Meetings / Exhibitions scheduled on the Bramford to Twinstead 
National Grid Reinforcement to support Residents response to the National Grid  
Consultation. 
To help you with your responses to National Grid I recommend that you visit one of these exhibitions below. 
The Nayland event on 25th February was well attended. 
Venues           Date        Time 
Hadleigh Town Hall, The Guildhall, Hadleigh, IP7 5DN   Thursday 3 March 12pm-8pm 
Hintlesham and Chattisham Community Hall, Timperleys, Hintlesham, IP8 3PS     
         Friday 4 March  10am-4:30pm 
Sudbury Masonic Hall, North Street, Sudbury, CO10 1NA    Saturday 5 March 10am-5pm 
 

I recommend that the following headings are addressed:-  
• proposed route of the new 400kV electricity line  
 extent of undergrounding and overgrounding of the new 400kV electricity line 
• location and form of cable sealing end compounds  
• removal of the existing 132kV overhead electricity line  
• location and form of a new Grid Supply Point Substation at Butlers Wood  
• construction methodology 
• likely environmental effects arising from the project  
• potential environmental mitigation identified to reduce likely significant effects 
• preliminary locations for biodiversity net gain and/or wider environmental gains. 
 

I will be circulating under separate cover the draft Suffolk County Council response to National Grid and my 
Speech at the Cabinet meeting yesterday asking for some amendments.  The deadline for your submissions 
is 21st March. 

 
 Council welcomes renewed Government efforts to reduce impact of offshore wind on Suffolk 

Communities 
It was announced on 8th February that the Government recognises Suffolk’s communities need to see tangible and 
substantive benefits from the Offshore Transmission Network Review. 
Suffolk County Council and East Suffolk Council have welcomed the renewed effort, announced by the Department of 
Business Energy and Industrial Strategy (BEIS) on 31 January, to try to ensure that Suffolk communities benefit from 
coordinated connections of offshore wind before 2030. 
As part of a webinar on the Offshore Transmission Network Review, it was announced that BEIS officials would be 
initiating a program of activity working with offshore wind developers, inter-connectors, and the onshore transmission 
owner, facilitated by the trade body Renewable UK, to explore more ambitious regional coordination with a specific 
focus on East Anglia. 
It was acknowledged during the webinar, that proposals currently put forward by developers identifying early 
opportunities for coordination, particularly in East Anglia, could go further. 
This work will run in parallel with the Holistic Network Design (HND), expected to be published in June 2022, which will 
set out the required onshore network reinforcements and how the connections of future offshore wind projects 
coming through the seabed leasing process will be coordinated. 

 Good news for Suffolk - Government gives the green light to negotiate a County Deal 
In August last year Suffolk's Public Sector Leaders of all the Suffolk Local authorities  made efforts to secure from 
the Government a devolution deal for Suffolk.   At the same time as the publication of the Levelling Up White Paper, 
we heard the news that Suffolk was successfully chosen as one of nine areas across the country to have been given 
the opportunity of negotiating a new County Deal.  
One of the questions still to be answered is “what would a deal mean for Suffolk? Our commitment is that this deal 
will mean more local decision making led by the County Council in conjunction with all the authorities in the interests 
of Suffolk residents. But, to clarify we do not have a deal yet, and we have many more months of negotiations and 
discussions with Government ahead of us before we can look to finalise an actual deal.   
 



 Residents urged to support Suffolk spectacular 
Suffolk is set to stage a host of exciting Jubilee celebrations during 2022 – bringing the county’s communities 
together to mark this momentous milestone. 
Her Majesty The Queen will become the first ever British Monarch to celebrate a Platinum Jubilee, on Sunday 6 
February, after 70 years of service. 
The unprecedented anniversary will be celebrated throughout the year, with a four-day UK bank holiday taking 
place from Thursday 2 to Sunday 5 June to enable people to commemorate the occasion. 
Plans are already in place for a Festival of Suffolk – the county’s biggest ever community event. This year-long 
spectacular will incorporate much-loved existing events, such as the Suffolk Show, alongside dedicated Jubilee 
celebrations, including a race day and torch relay. Details on the latest line-up can be found at: 
www.festivalofsuffolk.org/  
Road Closures ?  - To help facilitate this, Suffolk County Council has set up a dedicated webpage: 
www.suffolk.gov.uk/PlatinumJubileeEvent  and will waive its fees for any road closures for events on this day, as 
well as providing free assistance with traffic management for all applications received before 11pm on Sunday 27 
March. 

 The COVID-19 rates in Suffolk and the Stour Valley  
I have decided to stop regular monitoring and circulating the COVID19 / Omicron incidence and severity in 
the County and locally as this is now falling. Please note it has not gone away even though statutory control  
measures have been reduced.  However we are all encouraged to take appropriate measures for protection 
of ourselves and others as we personally think appropriate. For those who would like access to data which is 
still being updated this is available on the Suffolk Coronawatch website here -  
https://www.healthysuffolk.org.uk/jsna/coronawatch  

Suffolk Fostering and Adoption Service swoops into “The Big Hoot” 
Suffolk Fostering and Adoption Service has been announced as a proud sponsor for Suffolk’s biggest ever mass 
participation public art event – ‘The Big Hoot’ 2022.  This is the third art trail brought to Ipswich by St Elizabeth 
Hospice in partnership with creative producers Wild in Art, following the success of Pigs Gone Wild 2016 and Elmer’s 
Big Parade Suffolk 2019. 
As part of the Big Hoot 2022, 50 ornately decorated owl sculptures, featuring designs celebrating all things Suffolk, 
will be scattered throughout Ipswich showcasing the wealth of artistic talent of the county and beyond, as part of 
the biggest free art event in Suffolk which attracts hundreds of thousands of visitors to the town. 
Suffolk Fostering and Adoption’s owl, named ‘Big Hoot-Little Hoot’ will represent the care that foster carers and 
adopters provide to children in the local community. The owl which features a baby owl nestling safely under the 
wings of its parent, will be painted by artist, Sandra Reynolds and perfectly depicts the loving and nurturing 
nature of foster carers and adoptive parents caring for Suffolk children. 
For me I am delighted that this is being sponsored by Suffolk County Council Fostering and Adoption Service as it 
will provide another very visual way in Ipswich of highlighting the importance of fostering and adopting throughout 
the county. 

 Virtual Fostering and Adoption Sessions for the Stour Valley  
A Foster Carer Recruitment Event is held the 1st Wednesday of every month, and an Adoption Event is on the 
1st Thursday all 7:00pm in your home. 

To book a place please email  Claire.Gwatkin@suffolk.gov.uk. 

My Priorities 
Education - Supporting Vulnerable People - Jobs and Growth - Localism and the Stour Valley -  

Building on Suffolk’s Strength all underpinned by strong financial management and fair council tax. 
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initiating a program of activity working with offshore wind developers, inter-connectors, and the onshore transmission 
owner, facilitated by the trade body Renewable UK, to explore more ambitious regional coordination with a specific 
focus on East Anglia. 
It was acknowledged during the webinar, that proposals currently put forward by developers identifying early 
opportunities for coordination, particularly in East Anglia, could go further. 
This work will run in parallel with the Holistic Network Design (HND), expected to be published in June 2022, which will 
set out the required onshore network reinforcements and how the connections of future offshore wind projects 
coming through the seabed leasing process will be coordinated. 

 Good news for Suffolk - Government gives the green light to negotiate a County Deal 
In August last year Suffolk's Public Sector Leaders of all the Suffolk Local authorities  made efforts to secure from 
the Government a devolution deal for Suffolk.   At the same time as the publication of the Levelling Up White Paper, 
we heard the news that Suffolk was successfully chosen as one of nine areas across the country to have been given 
the opportunity of negotiating a new County Deal.  
One of the questions still to be answered is “what would a deal mean for Suffolk? Our commitment is that this deal 
will mean more local decision making led by the County Council in conjunction with all the authorities in the interests 
of Suffolk residents. But, to clarify we do not have a deal yet, and we have many more months of negotiations and 
discussions with Government ahead of us before we can look to finalise an actual deal.   
 



 Residents urged to support Suffolk spectacular 
Suffolk is set to stage a host of exciting Jubilee celebrations during 2022 – bringing the county’s communities 
together to mark this momentous milestone. 
Her Majesty The Queen will become the first ever British Monarch to celebrate a Platinum Jubilee, on Sunday 6 
February, after 70 years of service. 
The unprecedented anniversary will be celebrated throughout the year, with a four-day UK bank holiday taking 
place from Thursday 2 to Sunday 5 June to enable people to commemorate the occasion. 
Plans are already in place for a Festival of Suffolk – the county’s biggest ever community event. This year-long 
spectacular will incorporate much-loved existing events, such as the Suffolk Show, alongside dedicated Jubilee 
celebrations, including a race day and torch relay. Details on the latest line-up can be found at: 
www.festivalofsuffolk.org/  
Road Closures ?  - To help facilitate this, Suffolk County Council has set up a dedicated webpage: 
www.suffolk.gov.uk/PlatinumJubileeEvent  and will waive its fees for any road closures for events on this day, as 
well as providing free assistance with traffic management for all applications received before 11pm on Sunday 27 
March. 

 The COVID-19 rates in Suffolk and the Stour Valley  
I have decided to stop regular monitoring and circulating the COVID19 / Omicron incidence and severity in 
the County and locally as this is now falling. Please note it has not gone away even though statutory control  
measures have been reduced.  However we are all encouraged to take appropriate measures for protection 
of ourselves and others as we personally think appropriate. For those who would like access to data which is 
still being updated this is available on the Suffolk Coronawatch website here -  
https://www.healthysuffolk.org.uk/jsna/coronawatch  

Suffolk Fostering and Adoption Service swoops into “The Big Hoot” 
Suffolk Fostering and Adoption Service has been announced as a proud sponsor for Suffolk’s biggest ever mass 
participation public art event – ‘The Big Hoot’ 2022.  This is the third art trail brought to Ipswich by St Elizabeth 
Hospice in partnership with creative producers Wild in Art, following the success of Pigs Gone Wild 2016 and Elmer’s 
Big Parade Suffolk 2019. 
As part of the Big Hoot 2022, 50 ornately decorated owl sculptures, featuring designs celebrating all things Suffolk, 
will be scattered throughout Ipswich showcasing the wealth of artistic talent of the county and beyond, as part of 
the biggest free art event in Suffolk which attracts hundreds of thousands of visitors to the town. 
Suffolk Fostering and Adoption’s owl, named ‘Big Hoot-Little Hoot’ will represent the care that foster carers and 
adopters provide to children in the local community. The owl which features a baby owl nestling safely under the 
wings of its parent, will be painted by artist, Sandra Reynolds and perfectly depicts the loving and nurturing 
nature of foster carers and adoptive parents caring for Suffolk children. 
For me I am delighted that this is being sponsored by Suffolk County Council Fostering and Adoption Service as it 
will provide another very visual way in Ipswich of highlighting the importance of fostering and adopting throughout 
the county. 

 Virtual Fostering and Adoption Sessions for the Stour Valley  
A Foster Carer Recruitment Event is held the 1st Wednesday of every month, and an Adoption Event is on the 
1st Thursday all 7:00pm in your home. 

To book a place please email  Claire.Gwatkin@suffolk.gov.uk. 

My Priorities 
Education - Supporting Vulnerable People - Jobs and Growth - Localism and the Stour Valley -  

Building on Suffolk’s Strength all underpinned by strong financial management and fair council tax. 



A Report for Groton Parish Council Meeting on 2nd March 2022 

 From James Finch – County Councillor for the Stour Valley 
Tel:  01206 263649   Mobile 07545 423796  Email:  james.finch@suffolk.gov.uk  

 

 The Remaining Public Meetings / Exhibitions scheduled on the Bramford to Twinstead 
National Grid Reinforcement to support Residents response to the National Grid  
Consultation. 
To help you with your responses to National Grid I recommend that you visit one of these exhibitions below. 
The Nayland event on 25th February was well attended. 
Venues           Date        Time 
Hadleigh Town Hall, The Guildhall, Hadleigh, IP7 5DN   Thursday 3 March 12pm-8pm 
Hintlesham and Chattisham Community Hall, Timperleys, Hintlesham, IP8 3PS     
         Friday 4 March  10am-4:30pm 
Sudbury Masonic Hall, North Street, Sudbury, CO10 1NA    Saturday 5 March 10am-5pm 
 

I recommend that the following headings are addressed:-  
• proposed route of the new 400kV electricity line  
 extent of undergrounding and overgrounding of the new 400kV electricity line 
• location and form of cable sealing end compounds  
• removal of the existing 132kV overhead electricity line  
• location and form of a new Grid Supply Point Substation at Butlers Wood  
• construction methodology 
• likely environmental effects arising from the project  
• potential environmental mitigation identified to reduce likely significant effects 
• preliminary locations for biodiversity net gain and/or wider environmental gains. 
 

I will be circulating under separate cover the draft Suffolk County Council response to National Grid and my 
Speech at the Cabinet meeting yesterday asking for some amendments.  The deadline for your submissions 
is 21st March. 

 
 Council welcomes renewed Government efforts to reduce impact of offshore wind on Suffolk 

Communities 
It was announced on 8th February that the Government recognises Suffolk’s communities need to see tangible and 
substantive benefits from the Offshore Transmission Network Review. 
Suffolk County Council and East Suffolk Council have welcomed the renewed effort, announced by the Department of 
Business Energy and Industrial Strategy (BEIS) on 31 January, to try to ensure that Suffolk communities benefit from 
coordinated connections of offshore wind before 2030. 
As part of a webinar on the Offshore Transmission Network Review, it was announced that BEIS officials would be 
initiating a program of activity working with offshore wind developers, inter-connectors, and the onshore transmission 
owner, facilitated by the trade body Renewable UK, to explore more ambitious regional coordination with a specific 
focus on East Anglia. 
It was acknowledged during the webinar, that proposals currently put forward by developers identifying early 
opportunities for coordination, particularly in East Anglia, could go further. 
This work will run in parallel with the Holistic Network Design (HND), expected to be published in June 2022, which will 
set out the required onshore network reinforcements and how the connections of future offshore wind projects 
coming through the seabed leasing process will be coordinated. 

 Good news for Suffolk - Government gives the green light to negotiate a County Deal 
In August last year Suffolk's Public Sector Leaders of all the Suffolk Local authorities  made efforts to secure from 
the Government a devolution deal for Suffolk.   At the same time as the publication of the Levelling Up White Paper, 
we heard the news that Suffolk was successfully chosen as one of nine areas across the country to have been given 
the opportunity of negotiating a new County Deal.  
One of the questions still to be answered is “what would a deal mean for Suffolk? Our commitment is that this deal 
will mean more local decision making led by the County Council in conjunction with all the authorities in the interests 
of Suffolk residents. But, to clarify we do not have a deal yet, and we have many more months of negotiations and 
discussions with Government ahead of us before we can look to finalise an actual deal.   
 



 Residents urged to support Suffolk spectacular 
Suffolk is set to stage a host of exciting Jubilee celebrations during 2022 – bringing the county’s communities 
together to mark this momentous milestone. 
Her Majesty The Queen will become the first ever British Monarch to celebrate a Platinum Jubilee, on Sunday 6 
February, after 70 years of service. 
The unprecedented anniversary will be celebrated throughout the year, with a four-day UK bank holiday taking 
place from Thursday 2 to Sunday 5 June to enable people to commemorate the occasion. 
Plans are already in place for a Festival of Suffolk – the county’s biggest ever community event. This year-long 
spectacular will incorporate much-loved existing events, such as the Suffolk Show, alongside dedicated Jubilee 
celebrations, including a race day and torch relay. Details on the latest line-up can be found at: 
www.festivalofsuffolk.org/  
Road Closures ?  - To help facilitate this, Suffolk County Council has set up a dedicated webpage: 
www.suffolk.gov.uk/PlatinumJubileeEvent  and will waive its fees for any road closures for events on this day, as 
well as providing free assistance with traffic management for all applications received before 11pm on Sunday 27 
March. 

 The COVID-19 rates in Suffolk and the Stour Valley  
I have decided to stop regular monitoring and circulating the COVID19 / Omicron incidence and severity in 
the County and locally as this is now falling. Please note it has not gone away even though statutory control  
measures have been reduced.  However we are all encouraged to take appropriate measures for protection 
of ourselves and others as we personally think appropriate. For those who would like access to data which is 
still being updated this is available on the Suffolk Coronawatch website here -  
https://www.healthysuffolk.org.uk/jsna/coronawatch  

Suffolk Fostering and Adoption Service swoops into “The Big Hoot” 
Suffolk Fostering and Adoption Service has been announced as a proud sponsor for Suffolk’s biggest ever mass 
participation public art event – ‘The Big Hoot’ 2022.  This is the third art trail brought to Ipswich by St Elizabeth 
Hospice in partnership with creative producers Wild in Art, following the success of Pigs Gone Wild 2016 and Elmer’s 
Big Parade Suffolk 2019. 
As part of the Big Hoot 2022, 50 ornately decorated owl sculptures, featuring designs celebrating all things Suffolk, 
will be scattered throughout Ipswich showcasing the wealth of artistic talent of the county and beyond, as part of 
the biggest free art event in Suffolk which attracts hundreds of thousands of visitors to the town. 
Suffolk Fostering and Adoption’s owl, named ‘Big Hoot-Little Hoot’ will represent the care that foster carers and 
adopters provide to children in the local community. The owl which features a baby owl nestling safely under the 
wings of its parent, will be painted by artist, Sandra Reynolds and perfectly depicts the loving and nurturing 
nature of foster carers and adoptive parents caring for Suffolk children. 
For me I am delighted that this is being sponsored by Suffolk County Council Fostering and Adoption Service as it 
will provide another very visual way in Ipswich of highlighting the importance of fostering and adopting throughout 
the county. 

 Virtual Fostering and Adoption Sessions for the Stour Valley  
A Foster Carer Recruitment Event is held the 1st Wednesday of every month, and an Adoption Event is on the 
1st Thursday all 7:00pm in your home. 

To book a place please email  Claire.Gwatkin@suffolk.gov.uk. 

My Priorities 
Education - Supporting Vulnerable People - Jobs and Growth - Localism and the Stour Valley -  

Building on Suffolk’s Strength all underpinned by strong financial management and fair council tax. 



A Report for Groton Parish Council Meeting on 2nd March 2022 

 From James Finch – County Councillor for the Stour Valley 
Tel:  01206 263649   Mobile 07545 423796  Email:  james.finch@suffolk.gov.uk  

 

 The Remaining Public Meetings / Exhibitions scheduled on the Bramford to Twinstead 
National Grid Reinforcement to support Residents response to the National Grid  
Consultation. 
To help you with your responses to National Grid I recommend that you visit one of these exhibitions below. 
The Nayland event on 25th February was well attended. 
Venues           Date        Time 
Hadleigh Town Hall, The Guildhall, Hadleigh, IP7 5DN   Thursday 3 March 12pm-8pm 
Hintlesham and Chattisham Community Hall, Timperleys, Hintlesham, IP8 3PS     
         Friday 4 March  10am-4:30pm 
Sudbury Masonic Hall, North Street, Sudbury, CO10 1NA    Saturday 5 March 10am-5pm 
 

I recommend that the following headings are addressed:-  
• proposed route of the new 400kV electricity line  
 extent of undergrounding and overgrounding of the new 400kV electricity line 
• location and form of cable sealing end compounds  
• removal of the existing 132kV overhead electricity line  
• location and form of a new Grid Supply Point Substation at Butlers Wood  
• construction methodology 
• likely environmental effects arising from the project  
• potential environmental mitigation identified to reduce likely significant effects 
• preliminary locations for biodiversity net gain and/or wider environmental gains. 
 

I will be circulating under separate cover the draft Suffolk County Council response to National Grid and my 
Speech at the Cabinet meeting yesterday asking for some amendments.  The deadline for your submissions 
is 21st March. 

 
 Council welcomes renewed Government efforts to reduce impact of offshore wind on Suffolk 

Communities 
It was announced on 8th February that the Government recognises Suffolk’s communities need to see tangible and 
substantive benefits from the Offshore Transmission Network Review. 
Suffolk County Council and East Suffolk Council have welcomed the renewed effort, announced by the Department of 
Business Energy and Industrial Strategy (BEIS) on 31 January, to try to ensure that Suffolk communities benefit from 
coordinated connections of offshore wind before 2030. 
As part of a webinar on the Offshore Transmission Network Review, it was announced that BEIS officials would be 
initiating a program of activity working with offshore wind developers, inter-connectors, and the onshore transmission 
owner, facilitated by the trade body Renewable UK, to explore more ambitious regional coordination with a specific 
focus on East Anglia. 
It was acknowledged during the webinar, that proposals currently put forward by developers identifying early 
opportunities for coordination, particularly in East Anglia, could go further. 
This work will run in parallel with the Holistic Network Design (HND), expected to be published in June 2022, which will 
set out the required onshore network reinforcements and how the connections of future offshore wind projects 
coming through the seabed leasing process will be coordinated. 

 Good news for Suffolk - Government gives the green light to negotiate a County Deal 
In August last year Suffolk's Public Sector Leaders of all the Suffolk Local authorities  made efforts to secure from 
the Government a devolution deal for Suffolk.   At the same time as the publication of the Levelling Up White Paper, 
we heard the news that Suffolk was successfully chosen as one of nine areas across the country to have been given 
the opportunity of negotiating a new County Deal.  
One of the questions still to be answered is “what would a deal mean for Suffolk? Our commitment is that this deal 
will mean more local decision making led by the County Council in conjunction with all the authorities in the interests 
of Suffolk residents. But, to clarify we do not have a deal yet, and we have many more months of negotiations and 
discussions with Government ahead of us before we can look to finalise an actual deal.   
 



 Residents urged to support Suffolk spectacular 
Suffolk is set to stage a host of exciting Jubilee celebrations during 2022 – bringing the county’s communities 
together to mark this momentous milestone. 
Her Majesty The Queen will become the first ever British Monarch to celebrate a Platinum Jubilee, on Sunday 6 
February, after 70 years of service. 
The unprecedented anniversary will be celebrated throughout the year, with a four-day UK bank holiday taking 
place from Thursday 2 to Sunday 5 June to enable people to commemorate the occasion. 
Plans are already in place for a Festival of Suffolk – the county’s biggest ever community event. This year-long 
spectacular will incorporate much-loved existing events, such as the Suffolk Show, alongside dedicated Jubilee 
celebrations, including a race day and torch relay. Details on the latest line-up can be found at: 
www.festivalofsuffolk.org/  
Road Closures ?  - To help facilitate this, Suffolk County Council has set up a dedicated webpage: 
www.suffolk.gov.uk/PlatinumJubileeEvent  and will waive its fees for any road closures for events on this day, as 
well as providing free assistance with traffic management for all applications received before 11pm on Sunday 27 
March. 

 The COVID-19 rates in Suffolk and the Stour Valley  
I have decided to stop regular monitoring and circulating the COVID19 / Omicron incidence and severity in 
the County and locally as this is now falling. Please note it has not gone away even though statutory control  
measures have been reduced.  However we are all encouraged to take appropriate measures for protection 
of ourselves and others as we personally think appropriate. For those who would like access to data which is 
still being updated this is available on the Suffolk Coronawatch website here -  
https://www.healthysuffolk.org.uk/jsna/coronawatch  

Suffolk Fostering and Adoption Service swoops into “The Big Hoot” 
Suffolk Fostering and Adoption Service has been announced as a proud sponsor for Suffolk’s biggest ever mass 
participation public art event – ‘The Big Hoot’ 2022.  This is the third art trail brought to Ipswich by St Elizabeth 
Hospice in partnership with creative producers Wild in Art, following the success of Pigs Gone Wild 2016 and Elmer’s 
Big Parade Suffolk 2019. 
As part of the Big Hoot 2022, 50 ornately decorated owl sculptures, featuring designs celebrating all things Suffolk, 
will be scattered throughout Ipswich showcasing the wealth of artistic talent of the county and beyond, as part of 
the biggest free art event in Suffolk which attracts hundreds of thousands of visitors to the town. 
Suffolk Fostering and Adoption’s owl, named ‘Big Hoot-Little Hoot’ will represent the care that foster carers and 
adopters provide to children in the local community. The owl which features a baby owl nestling safely under the 
wings of its parent, will be painted by artist, Sandra Reynolds and perfectly depicts the loving and nurturing 
nature of foster carers and adoptive parents caring for Suffolk children. 
For me I am delighted that this is being sponsored by Suffolk County Council Fostering and Adoption Service as it 
will provide another very visual way in Ipswich of highlighting the importance of fostering and adopting throughout 
the county. 

 Virtual Fostering and Adoption Sessions for the Stour Valley  
A Foster Carer Recruitment Event is held the 1st Wednesday of every month, and an Adoption Event is on the 
1st Thursday all 7:00pm in your home. 

To book a place please email  Claire.Gwatkin@suffolk.gov.uk. 

My Priorities 
Education - Supporting Vulnerable People - Jobs and Growth - Localism and the Stour Valley -  

Building on Suffolk’s Strength all underpinned by strong financial management and fair council tax. 



A Report for Groton Parish Council Meeting on 2nd March 2022 

 From James Finch – County Councillor for the Stour Valley 
Tel:  01206 263649   Mobile 07545 423796  Email:  james.finch@suffolk.gov.uk  

 

 The Remaining Public Meetings / Exhibitions scheduled on the Bramford to Twinstead 
National Grid Reinforcement to support Residents response to the National Grid  
Consultation. 
To help you with your responses to National Grid I recommend that you visit one of these exhibitions below. 
The Nayland event on 25th February was well attended. 
Venues           Date        Time 
Hadleigh Town Hall, The Guildhall, Hadleigh, IP7 5DN   Thursday 3 March 12pm-8pm 
Hintlesham and Chattisham Community Hall, Timperleys, Hintlesham, IP8 3PS     
         Friday 4 March  10am-4:30pm 
Sudbury Masonic Hall, North Street, Sudbury, CO10 1NA    Saturday 5 March 10am-5pm 
 

I recommend that the following headings are addressed:-  
• proposed route of the new 400kV electricity line  
 extent of undergrounding and overgrounding of the new 400kV electricity line 
• location and form of cable sealing end compounds  
• removal of the existing 132kV overhead electricity line  
• location and form of a new Grid Supply Point Substation at Butlers Wood  
• construction methodology 
• likely environmental effects arising from the project  
• potential environmental mitigation identified to reduce likely significant effects 
• preliminary locations for biodiversity net gain and/or wider environmental gains. 
 

I will be circulating under separate cover the draft Suffolk County Council response to National Grid and my 
Speech at the Cabinet meeting yesterday asking for some amendments.  The deadline for your submissions 
is 21st March. 

 
 Council welcomes renewed Government efforts to reduce impact of offshore wind on Suffolk 

Communities 
It was announced on 8th February that the Government recognises Suffolk’s communities need to see tangible and 
substantive benefits from the Offshore Transmission Network Review. 
Suffolk County Council and East Suffolk Council have welcomed the renewed effort, announced by the Department of 
Business Energy and Industrial Strategy (BEIS) on 31 January, to try to ensure that Suffolk communities benefit from 
coordinated connections of offshore wind before 2030. 
As part of a webinar on the Offshore Transmission Network Review, it was announced that BEIS officials would be 
initiating a program of activity working with offshore wind developers, inter-connectors, and the onshore transmission 
owner, facilitated by the trade body Renewable UK, to explore more ambitious regional coordination with a specific 
focus on East Anglia. 
It was acknowledged during the webinar, that proposals currently put forward by developers identifying early 
opportunities for coordination, particularly in East Anglia, could go further. 
This work will run in parallel with the Holistic Network Design (HND), expected to be published in June 2022, which will 
set out the required onshore network reinforcements and how the connections of future offshore wind projects 
coming through the seabed leasing process will be coordinated. 

 Good news for Suffolk - Government gives the green light to negotiate a County Deal 
In August last year Suffolk's Public Sector Leaders of all the Suffolk Local authorities  made efforts to secure from 
the Government a devolution deal for Suffolk.   At the same time as the publication of the Levelling Up White Paper, 
we heard the news that Suffolk was successfully chosen as one of nine areas across the country to have been given 
the opportunity of negotiating a new County Deal.  
One of the questions still to be answered is “what would a deal mean for Suffolk? Our commitment is that this deal 
will mean more local decision making led by the County Council in conjunction with all the authorities in the interests 
of Suffolk residents. But, to clarify we do not have a deal yet, and we have many more months of negotiations and 
discussions with Government ahead of us before we can look to finalise an actual deal.   
 



 Residents urged to support Suffolk spectacular 
Suffolk is set to stage a host of exciting Jubilee celebrations during 2022 – bringing the county’s communities 
together to mark this momentous milestone. 
Her Majesty The Queen will become the first ever British Monarch to celebrate a Platinum Jubilee, on Sunday 6 
February, after 70 years of service. 
The unprecedented anniversary will be celebrated throughout the year, with a four-day UK bank holiday taking 
place from Thursday 2 to Sunday 5 June to enable people to commemorate the occasion. 
Plans are already in place for a Festival of Suffolk – the county’s biggest ever community event. This year-long 
spectacular will incorporate much-loved existing events, such as the Suffolk Show, alongside dedicated Jubilee 
celebrations, including a race day and torch relay. Details on the latest line-up can be found at: 
www.festivalofsuffolk.org/  
Road Closures ?  - To help facilitate this, Suffolk County Council has set up a dedicated webpage: 
www.suffolk.gov.uk/PlatinumJubileeEvent  and will waive its fees for any road closures for events on this day, as 
well as providing free assistance with traffic management for all applications received before 11pm on Sunday 27 
March. 

 The COVID-19 rates in Suffolk and the Stour Valley  
I have decided to stop regular monitoring and circulating the COVID19 / Omicron incidence and severity in 
the County and locally as this is now falling. Please note it has not gone away even though statutory control  
measures have been reduced.  However we are all encouraged to take appropriate measures for protection 
of ourselves and others as we personally think appropriate. For those who would like access to data which is 
still being updated this is available on the Suffolk Coronawatch website here -  
https://www.healthysuffolk.org.uk/jsna/coronawatch  

Suffolk Fostering and Adoption Service swoops into “The Big Hoot” 
Suffolk Fostering and Adoption Service has been announced as a proud sponsor for Suffolk’s biggest ever mass 
participation public art event – ‘The Big Hoot’ 2022.  This is the third art trail brought to Ipswich by St Elizabeth 
Hospice in partnership with creative producers Wild in Art, following the success of Pigs Gone Wild 2016 and Elmer’s 
Big Parade Suffolk 2019. 
As part of the Big Hoot 2022, 50 ornately decorated owl sculptures, featuring designs celebrating all things Suffolk, 
will be scattered throughout Ipswich showcasing the wealth of artistic talent of the county and beyond, as part of 
the biggest free art event in Suffolk which attracts hundreds of thousands of visitors to the town. 
Suffolk Fostering and Adoption’s owl, named ‘Big Hoot-Little Hoot’ will represent the care that foster carers and 
adopters provide to children in the local community. The owl which features a baby owl nestling safely under the 
wings of its parent, will be painted by artist, Sandra Reynolds and perfectly depicts the loving and nurturing 
nature of foster carers and adoptive parents caring for Suffolk children. 
For me I am delighted that this is being sponsored by Suffolk County Council Fostering and Adoption Service as it 
will provide another very visual way in Ipswich of highlighting the importance of fostering and adopting throughout 
the county. 

 Virtual Fostering and Adoption Sessions for the Stour Valley  
A Foster Carer Recruitment Event is held the 1st Wednesday of every month, and an Adoption Event is on the 
1st Thursday all 7:00pm in your home. 

To book a place please email  Claire.Gwatkin@suffolk.gov.uk. 

My Priorities 
Education - Supporting Vulnerable People - Jobs and Growth - Localism and the Stour Valley -  

Building on Suffolk’s Strength all underpinned by strong financial management and fair council tax. 



A Report for Groton Parish Council Meeting on 2nd March 2022 

 From James Finch – County Councillor for the Stour Valley 
Tel:  01206 263649   Mobile 07545 423796  Email:  james.finch@suffolk.gov.uk  

 

 The Remaining Public Meetings / Exhibitions scheduled on the Bramford to Twinstead 
National Grid Reinforcement to support Residents response to the National Grid  
Consultation. 
To help you with your responses to National Grid I recommend that you visit one of these exhibitions below. 
The Nayland event on 25th February was well attended. 
Venues           Date        Time 
Hadleigh Town Hall, The Guildhall, Hadleigh, IP7 5DN   Thursday 3 March 12pm-8pm 
Hintlesham and Chattisham Community Hall, Timperleys, Hintlesham, IP8 3PS     
         Friday 4 March  10am-4:30pm 
Sudbury Masonic Hall, North Street, Sudbury, CO10 1NA    Saturday 5 March 10am-5pm 
 

I recommend that the following headings are addressed:-  
• proposed route of the new 400kV electricity line  
 extent of undergrounding and overgrounding of the new 400kV electricity line 
• location and form of cable sealing end compounds  
• removal of the existing 132kV overhead electricity line  
• location and form of a new Grid Supply Point Substation at Butlers Wood  
• construction methodology 
• likely environmental effects arising from the project  
• potential environmental mitigation identified to reduce likely significant effects 
• preliminary locations for biodiversity net gain and/or wider environmental gains. 
 

I will be circulating under separate cover the draft Suffolk County Council response to National Grid and my 
Speech at the Cabinet meeting yesterday asking for some amendments.  The deadline for your submissions 
is 21st March. 

 
 Council welcomes renewed Government efforts to reduce impact of offshore wind on Suffolk 

Communities 
It was announced on 8th February that the Government recognises Suffolk’s communities need to see tangible and 
substantive benefits from the Offshore Transmission Network Review. 
Suffolk County Council and East Suffolk Council have welcomed the renewed effort, announced by the Department of 
Business Energy and Industrial Strategy (BEIS) on 31 January, to try to ensure that Suffolk communities benefit from 
coordinated connections of offshore wind before 2030. 
As part of a webinar on the Offshore Transmission Network Review, it was announced that BEIS officials would be 
initiating a program of activity working with offshore wind developers, inter-connectors, and the onshore transmission 
owner, facilitated by the trade body Renewable UK, to explore more ambitious regional coordination with a specific 
focus on East Anglia. 
It was acknowledged during the webinar, that proposals currently put forward by developers identifying early 
opportunities for coordination, particularly in East Anglia, could go further. 
This work will run in parallel with the Holistic Network Design (HND), expected to be published in June 2022, which will 
set out the required onshore network reinforcements and how the connections of future offshore wind projects 
coming through the seabed leasing process will be coordinated. 

 Good news for Suffolk - Government gives the green light to negotiate a County Deal 
In August last year Suffolk's Public Sector Leaders of all the Suffolk Local authorities  made efforts to secure from 
the Government a devolution deal for Suffolk.   At the same time as the publication of the Levelling Up White Paper, 
we heard the news that Suffolk was successfully chosen as one of nine areas across the country to have been given 
the opportunity of negotiating a new County Deal.  
One of the questions still to be answered is “what would a deal mean for Suffolk? Our commitment is that this deal 
will mean more local decision making led by the County Council in conjunction with all the authorities in the interests 
of Suffolk residents. But, to clarify we do not have a deal yet, and we have many more months of negotiations and 
discussions with Government ahead of us before we can look to finalise an actual deal.   
 



 Residents urged to support Suffolk spectacular 
Suffolk is set to stage a host of exciting Jubilee celebrations during 2022 – bringing the county’s communities 
together to mark this momentous milestone. 
Her Majesty The Queen will become the first ever British Monarch to celebrate a Platinum Jubilee, on Sunday 6 
February, after 70 years of service. 
The unprecedented anniversary will be celebrated throughout the year, with a four-day UK bank holiday taking 
place from Thursday 2 to Sunday 5 June to enable people to commemorate the occasion. 
Plans are already in place for a Festival of Suffolk – the county’s biggest ever community event. This year-long 
spectacular will incorporate much-loved existing events, such as the Suffolk Show, alongside dedicated Jubilee 
celebrations, including a race day and torch relay. Details on the latest line-up can be found at: 
www.festivalofsuffolk.org/  
Road Closures ?  - To help facilitate this, Suffolk County Council has set up a dedicated webpage: 
www.suffolk.gov.uk/PlatinumJubileeEvent  and will waive its fees for any road closures for events on this day, as 
well as providing free assistance with traffic management for all applications received before 11pm on Sunday 27 
March. 

 The COVID-19 rates in Suffolk and the Stour Valley  
I have decided to stop regular monitoring and circulating the COVID19 / Omicron incidence and severity in 
the County and locally as this is now falling. Please note it has not gone away even though statutory control  
measures have been reduced.  However we are all encouraged to take appropriate measures for protection 
of ourselves and others as we personally think appropriate. For those who would like access to data which is 
still being updated this is available on the Suffolk Coronawatch website here -  
https://www.healthysuffolk.org.uk/jsna/coronawatch  

Suffolk Fostering and Adoption Service swoops into “The Big Hoot” 
Suffolk Fostering and Adoption Service has been announced as a proud sponsor for Suffolk’s biggest ever mass 
participation public art event – ‘The Big Hoot’ 2022.  This is the third art trail brought to Ipswich by St Elizabeth 
Hospice in partnership with creative producers Wild in Art, following the success of Pigs Gone Wild 2016 and Elmer’s 
Big Parade Suffolk 2019. 
As part of the Big Hoot 2022, 50 ornately decorated owl sculptures, featuring designs celebrating all things Suffolk, 
will be scattered throughout Ipswich showcasing the wealth of artistic talent of the county and beyond, as part of 
the biggest free art event in Suffolk which attracts hundreds of thousands of visitors to the town. 
Suffolk Fostering and Adoption’s owl, named ‘Big Hoot-Little Hoot’ will represent the care that foster carers and 
adopters provide to children in the local community. The owl which features a baby owl nestling safely under the 
wings of its parent, will be painted by artist, Sandra Reynolds and perfectly depicts the loving and nurturing 
nature of foster carers and adoptive parents caring for Suffolk children. 
For me I am delighted that this is being sponsored by Suffolk County Council Fostering and Adoption Service as it 
will provide another very visual way in Ipswich of highlighting the importance of fostering and adopting throughout 
the county. 

 Virtual Fostering and Adoption Sessions for the Stour Valley  
A Foster Carer Recruitment Event is held the 1st Wednesday of every month, and an Adoption Event is on the 
1st Thursday all 7:00pm in your home. 

To book a place please email  Claire.Gwatkin@suffolk.gov.uk. 

My Priorities 
Education - Supporting Vulnerable People - Jobs and Growth - Localism and the Stour Valley -  

Building on Suffolk’s Strength all underpinned by strong financial management and fair council tax. 



A Report for Groton Parish Council Meeting on 2nd March 2022 

 From James Finch – County Councillor for the Stour Valley 
Tel:  01206 263649   Mobile 07545 423796  Email:  james.finch@suffolk.gov.uk  

 

 The Remaining Public Meetings / Exhibitions scheduled on the Bramford to Twinstead 
National Grid Reinforcement to support Residents response to the National Grid  
Consultation. 
To help you with your responses to National Grid I recommend that you visit one of these exhibitions below. 
The Nayland event on 25th February was well attended. 
Venues           Date        Time 
Hadleigh Town Hall, The Guildhall, Hadleigh, IP7 5DN   Thursday 3 March 12pm-8pm 
Hintlesham and Chattisham Community Hall, Timperleys, Hintlesham, IP8 3PS     
         Friday 4 March  10am-4:30pm 
Sudbury Masonic Hall, North Street, Sudbury, CO10 1NA    Saturday 5 March 10am-5pm 
 

I recommend that the following headings are addressed:-  
• proposed route of the new 400kV electricity line  
 extent of undergrounding and overgrounding of the new 400kV electricity line 
• location and form of cable sealing end compounds  
• removal of the existing 132kV overhead electricity line  
• location and form of a new Grid Supply Point Substation at Butlers Wood  
• construction methodology 
• likely environmental effects arising from the project  
• potential environmental mitigation identified to reduce likely significant effects 
• preliminary locations for biodiversity net gain and/or wider environmental gains. 
 

I will be circulating under separate cover the draft Suffolk County Council response to National Grid and my 
Speech at the Cabinet meeting yesterday asking for some amendments.  The deadline for your submissions 
is 21st March. 

 
 Council welcomes renewed Government efforts to reduce impact of offshore wind on Suffolk 

Communities 
It was announced on 8th February that the Government recognises Suffolk’s communities need to see tangible and 
substantive benefits from the Offshore Transmission Network Review. 
Suffolk County Council and East Suffolk Council have welcomed the renewed effort, announced by the Department of 
Business Energy and Industrial Strategy (BEIS) on 31 January, to try to ensure that Suffolk communities benefit from 
coordinated connections of offshore wind before 2030. 
As part of a webinar on the Offshore Transmission Network Review, it was announced that BEIS officials would be 
initiating a program of activity working with offshore wind developers, inter-connectors, and the onshore transmission 
owner, facilitated by the trade body Renewable UK, to explore more ambitious regional coordination with a specific 
focus on East Anglia. 
It was acknowledged during the webinar, that proposals currently put forward by developers identifying early 
opportunities for coordination, particularly in East Anglia, could go further. 
This work will run in parallel with the Holistic Network Design (HND), expected to be published in June 2022, which will 
set out the required onshore network reinforcements and how the connections of future offshore wind projects 
coming through the seabed leasing process will be coordinated. 

 Good news for Suffolk - Government gives the green light to negotiate a County Deal 
In August last year Suffolk's Public Sector Leaders of all the Suffolk Local authorities  made efforts to secure from 
the Government a devolution deal for Suffolk.   At the same time as the publication of the Levelling Up White Paper, 
we heard the news that Suffolk was successfully chosen as one of nine areas across the country to have been given 
the opportunity of negotiating a new County Deal.  
One of the questions still to be answered is “what would a deal mean for Suffolk? Our commitment is that this deal 
will mean more local decision making led by the County Council in conjunction with all the authorities in the interests 
of Suffolk residents. But, to clarify we do not have a deal yet, and we have many more months of negotiations and 
discussions with Government ahead of us before we can look to finalise an actual deal.   
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